
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'Jan Polatty' <POLATTYJ@scdhhs.gov>

Date: 1/23/2013 5:23:57 PM
Subject: RE: Meeting Request

Jan,

How about February 6 at 9:00? Please let me know if this works and the number of HHS staff attending. 

Thank you.

Tony

From: Jan Polatty [mailto:POLATTYJ@scdhhs.gov] 
Sent: Wednesday, January 23, 2013 10:37 AM 
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: Meeting Request

Hi, Mr. Kester.

Sen. Massey and the Lt. Governor spoke recently about a meeting with Director Keck to talk about SCDHHS partnering 
with Aging network. So, I am reaching out to see if we can come up with a date/time that will work for everyone. I'll 
wait to hear from you.

Thanks and please let me know if you have any questions or if I can be of more assistance with the request.

Jan

Jan Polatty
Director's Office
SC DHHS
1801 Main Street -  11th Floor
Columbia, SC 29201 
803-898-2504 
polattyj@scdhhs.gov

Confidentiality Note

This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain 
information, including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is 
governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the
employee or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any 
dissemination, distribution or copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED.

If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related message.
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